
MESSAGE FROM MR OLNEY 

HEAD OF SCHOOL 
  

 

 
Dear parents and carers,  

 

It is with great sadness that I inform you of the passing of 

Mrs Joy Haycocks this week. She had been a valued 

member of our school community for many, many years 

and will be greatly missed. Please keep Joy’s family in 

your thoughts as they go through this difficult time. 

 

In the coming months the school will look to celebrate 

the life and achievements of Mrs Haycocks by hosting a 

community netball event at our school in her honour.  

 

 

 

 

 
SCHOOL CROSSING 

 

We ask that parents, carers and pupils be aware that the 

drive adjacent to the Hungate Street crossing is in use  

regularly. Please try to keep safe by crossing from within  

the cones. 

 

Kind regards 
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BVS FORTNIGHTLY 
For tn ight l y  news update f rom Bure Val ley School  

   ATTENDANCE WATCH 
 

Our target school attendance figure is 97.2%. 

Our current figure is… 94.2% 

Our class of the week is:  Brazil with 99.2% 
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FOBVS/INFORMATION 

UPCOMING DATES 

7 March   Yr4-6 Netball Trip 

15 & 16 March  Possible strike days  - tba 

20 March  Yr3-6 Cross country event 

20-24 March Book Fair in school 

22 March  Yr4 Castle Museum Trip 

24 March  Easter Fair 

28 March  Parents consultation evening 

29 March  Parents consultation evening (not France) 

30 March  Parents consultation evening France 

31 March  Star of the half term assembly (time/venue tba) 

31 March  Last day of Spring term 



 

MRS HAYCOCKS 

 

As Mr Olney has already mentioned in his letter,  

we are all saddened with the news that Joy passed 

away earlier this week. Joy had been in hospital  

for a while, however, last week, she was able to come 

back to her home in Aylsham and be with her family.  

 

Joy was part of BVS for many years, from when the 

school was known as Aylsham Junior school, then  

Aylsham Middle school and currently Bure Valley 

School. After she retired, she continued to be involved in school life, sometimes as a 

stand in teacher, but over the last few years with coaching/teaching the netball 

teams. As her Yr6 pupils left BVS, they would then graduate on to Wednesday night 

netball, including league matches in Norwich.  

 

Many, many years ago, back in the 80s, when Joy’s daughter, Jenny (Centre),  

myself (Wing Defence) and a group of our friends left Aylsham Middle school for  

Aylsham high school, we were upset to learn that there would be no netball at high 

school, only hockey! Determined not to give up on our love of netball, we would 

practise at lunch time and after school and were able to join a league, which 

meant regular trips to Norwich. Joy would give up her evenings taking us to these 

matches, driving us in the school minibus - she wasn’t going to see us girls lose out on 

our netball!  Some of the Norwich teams could be rather intimidating for us Aylsham 

girls… but then Joy would appear and it would be them quaking in their Dunlop 

Green Flash plimsoles!  

 

That was 40 years ago and some of us girls have had daughters who have gone on  

to be coached by Joy. She was a respected referee - nobody messed with her  

decisions!   

 

We will all miss her and are grateful for her time and devotion she has given to  

Aylsham children (and adults) over the years. We will miss her England flags on her 

car and her pink hair. We send our deepest sympathy to Matthew and Jenny and all 

her family.  

 

Joy’s funeral will take place at 3pm on Friday, 31 March at St Michael’s church,  

followed by a celebration of her life from 4pm in the town hall. Her family would be 

happy to see as many of you there who are able to attend and share your  

memories. 

 

Mrs Watson 

School Office 

NEWS 
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NEWS   

25 HALOS AS @ 3/3/2023 

FRANCE 

Rowan G, Connor R, Myla G, Logan F 

SPAIN   

Isaac D, Blake B, Joseph B, Mya S, Daisy S  

GREECE   

Willow G  

IRELAND 

Alice W, Archie G, Alfie G, Joshua B, 

MEXICO   

Yvonne S, Caitlin L, Lewis H, Elle P  

INDIA   

Honey-Ann M 

BRAZIL   

Ryker G, Oliver S  

JAPAN 

Evie W, Holly E 

50 HALOS AS @ 3/3/2023 

FRANCE 

Sam R-G, Sadie G, Sarah H 

WELL DONE EVERYONE! 

WELL DONE DEXTER! 

Congratulation to Dexter who has been signed by Norwich City  

Academy. Here is a photo of Dexter representing Norwich City FC at  

Arsenal. Our school community is really proud of his achievement and 

commitment. We hope he continues to enjoy his football. 

 

If you have a sporting success story you would like to share or something, 

you are proud of and want to share with the wider school community, 

please do let us know. 

MENTAL HEALTH DIFFICULTIES IN CHILDREN 

Please have a look at this link  - it has some great short articles and videos for parents about a 

variety of mental health difficulties children aged 4-11 might struggle with.  

 

https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/?utm_source=Schools&utm_campaign=9aa6e0e510-

Non-Partner_Schools_Newsletter_March_2023&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_c6b02a1e38-

9aa6e0e510-221322056 



SPORT @BVS 
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BUSY TIMES ON THE SPORTS FIXTURES 

 

Dancing fun 

Well done to all our Yr6 pupils who went to North Walsham 

High School with North Norfolk Sports. They enjoyed a great 

morning learning a routine and then adding their own  

ending to a song from High School Musical 2 (2007!).  

Check out their dances on our twitter page @bvs_sports 

 

 

 

Strike, Spare or Split 

Some of our pupils enjoyed a morning at JR’s North Walsham in a bowling tournament. It was 

fantastic to see everyone cheering on and encouraging their teammates. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Football Frenzy 

Thank you to Colby School for coming over for two Thursdays and allow our Yr5/6 girls and 

our Yr3/4 pupils to enjoy some football. The girls won their game whilst the two Yr3/4 teams 

won one lost one. All the games were played in great spirits with a wonderful effort put in by 

all and smiles all round to finish. 

 

 



INFORMATION   
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